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Defective hand grip on Jafco 
Controlled Keying Hammers 

Issued to:   All Network Rail line managers, safety 

professionals and accredited contractors 

Ref:  NRA24-03 

Date of issue:  15/02/2024 

Location:  National 

Contact:  Route Services Helpdesk 
 

 

 

    

Overview 
  

 

Due to a change in manufacturing process, the 

rubber hand grip on these two keying hammers, 

manufactured after July 2023, are not bonded to 

the fibreglass shaft.  

 

Users have reported that these hand grips can 

become detached in normal use. 
 

 

 

This could result in the hammer injuring or striking 

people and / or equipment if it becomes 

detached.  

 

The hammer pictured in Fig 01 shows a detached 

hand grip.     
 

 

 

Immediate action required 
  

 

• The 3-letter batch code on the fibreglass 

shaft (See Fig 02 circled in red) needs to 

be checked and if they correspond to the 

defective batches listed below, they 

should be removed from use 

immediately. 

• Brief your work & stores teams about this 

defect and ensure appropriate checks are 

completed. 

 

 

 

• All users need to check their tools 

before use to see if the rubber hand 

grip is either loose or not properly 

bonded to the handle. 

• Defective hammers should be 

returned by contacting the Helpdesk 

and new replacements can be 

ordered from iStore. 

 

 

 
 

  

 

    

 

Part of our group 
of Safety Bulletins 
 

 

 

    

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmy.newzapp.co.uk%2Ft%2Fclick%2F1664894274%2F121661973%2F17330928&data=05%7C02%7Candrew.king4%40networkrail.co.uk%7Ca508a3139ea1410f38f208dc2e03e28a%7Cc22cc3e15d7f4f4dbe03d5a158cc9409%7C0%7C0%7C638435841420862358%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZY8LSJA2VECROdSh3g0SxiTYzjuvP%2FQFUh9ztShme%2FU%3D&reserved=0

